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Tuesday, 21 April 2020
Dear Parents and Carers
Update on continuing school closures

This letter is to update you on the situation at Waseley Hills High School, across Worcestershire and the national picture.

On Sunday the Secretary of State for Education made the announcement that he has set no date for children returning to school and he laid out of the five conditions that must be met before social distancing measures are removed. At Waseley Hills we are planning for the school closures to continue for the foreseeable future but also planning for the time when children can return and make up for some of the lost learning time.
The Secretary of State also announced that the government would be investing in online devices and broadband connection/provision for students struggling to access school work. We have few details on this at present but will be surveying parents/carers in the coming days to find out if you could qualify for and benefit from this kind of support. Please also see the paragraph below on Internet Safety and Parental Controls.
Thank you for continuing to keep your children engaged in the routine of doing school work each day. I have two restless teenagers at home at present and so I have some idea of how you feel! Our teachers have put a lot of thought and effort into providing coordinated schemes of work that now finish with an assessment. We have arranged this so that students can get feedback on what they have learnt and how much they have retained and remembered. This is an important discipline to continue in preparation for when they return to school.
Mental Health and Emotional Wellbeing 

Finding ourselves in a position of lockdown can create a sense of overwhelming anxiety for many adults; imagine how this anxiety must feel for our children? It is vital to support our mental health but also the mental health and wellbeing of our children. Routine is a great method of distracting ourselves from the uncertainty around us, using a simple timetable can to some be really helpful. Ensuring our children maintain a bedtime routine and a good pattern of sleep also helps to reduce anxiety.
Where possible having a form of daily exercise, whether that is completing tasks around our homes or going for a walk, help to give a sense of purpose and achievement, all vital in supporting mental health and wellbeing. Use the opportunity to cook meals together from scratch, ensuring where possible a healthy mixture of food types; the satisfaction from making something new is positive and rewarding. The government have produced the following guidance to support parents and carers further; Early Help and Support information can also be found on our website.     
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing/guidance-for-parents-and-carers-on-supporting-children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak
Internet Safety and Parental Controls

With our children having to use the virtual world to support their learning it is paramount that we understand how to keep them safe online. Setting age appropriate parental controls on digital devices and the use of internet filters to block malicious websites are protective ways to help ensure the safety of your child online.  The following link allows you to select the device and in return gives you step by step guidance to setup the appropriate controls and also how to restrict use of phones/tablets beyond certain times. 

https://www.internetmatters.org/parental-controls/
Attached are some activities you could do with your child to support their understanding of how to keep safe online, new weekly activities are posted each week to help further support via the link below. 

https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk/parents/Support-tools/home-activity-worksheets/
Finally, a reminder that school is open every day for the children of essential key workers. If you need a place for your child, even if it is at very short notice because shift patterns have changed, please get in contact via;

Keyworker@waseleyhills.worcs.sch.uk
You will receive a confirmation email and then a follow-up message with regard to the days that you have booked.

Please keep your children at home and observe the government advice on social distancing to keep us all safe.
With very best wishes
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Mr A W Roll

Headteacher
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